
 

 

 

 

   

  

  

    

         
    

    
 

    
   

     
   

   
    

  
                    

   

  

 

 

 

       

        

     

   

         

          

    

   

  

  

School Health Advisory Committee (SHAC) 

Community Meeting Minutes 

Florida Department of Health in Seminole County 

Sept. 17, 2020 • 2:00-3:30 p.m. 

Virtual Meeting 

Purpose:  SHAC’s Mission- To facilitate the partnership between our community partners, schools, parents, health & business 

leaders and promote the implementation of a comprehensive school health approach. 

ATTENDEES: Gigi Rivadeneyra, Stephanie Jackson, Richard Miles, Josefina Palau, Herronda Mortimer, Melanie Santiago, 
Verlese Pender, Kellie Brunner, Cindy Johnston, Leanne Buchanan, Stephanie Arguello, Karen Henry, Melissa 
Williams, Sarah Wright, Mary Lane, AnaLynn Jones, Deloris Hunter, Christine Monseliu, Kevin Baker, Gladys 
Agudelo, Colleen Gonzalez, Henisha Williams, Lisa Pharoah-Gaton, Lindsey Greene, Patricia Reda, Saadia Rehman, 
Shanti Sutton, Tara Ryan, Samantha McHarg, Anne Packman, Daisha Brown, Yvette Gomez, Trish Cornwell, Tara 
Ryan, Nicole Kremer, Courtney Duclos, Cynthia Johnston, Glenda Agosto, Trisha Cornwell, Suzanne Leibkuchler, 
Gwen Henderson, Cheyanna Johnson, Jill Dorta, Danisha Brown, Kelly Rogers, Lindsay Green, Lisa Pharoah-
Gaton, Martha Santoni, Misa Mills, Kellen Wright, Patricia Reeda, Richard Miles, Shanti Sutton, Susanna Bryan, 
Courtney Duclos, Lindsay Green, Christine Gretkowski, Tori Hill, Nicole Johnson, Jill Kamm, Nicole Kremer, Nancy 
Lacasse, Anna Manor, Sonya Oakes, Valerie Reyer, Frankie Edge, Stephanie Green, Cindy Jones, Tara Ryan, Yvette 
Gomez, Charlotte Deehr, Anne Packham, Dr. Cadilla. 

Topic Discussion/Speaker Action Item/Notes/Deliverable Date 

Call to Order 

Welcome & 

Introductions 

Review of 

minutes 

Stephanie Jackson, RN, Coordinator of Medical and Health Students Services, 

Seminole County Public Schools and Gigi Rivadeneyra, School Health and 

Positive Youth Development Manager, Florida Department of Health in Seminole 

County- CO-chairs 

Welcomed SHAC members and new guest to our first virtual meeting. 

Minutes were sent to the group via e-mail prior to the meeting for review. 

Please e-mail Stephanie Jackson or 

Gigi Rivadeneyra with any edits: 

jacksosz2@scps.k12.fl.us 

Gloria.rivadeneyra@flhealth.gov 

mailto:jacksosz2@scps.k12.fl.us
mailto:Gloria.rivadeneyra@flhealth.gov


 

 

 

 

 

 

   

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

     

    

         

          

            

       

         

     

          

           

          

         

       

     

        

         

         

       

             

       

        

          

   

              

          

        

    

           

           

   

 

   

      

       

     

  

   

 

  

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

  

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

   

 

   

Guest COVID Response in Schools -Kevin Baker Epidemiologist, Florida Department of Kevin Baker, MPH, CPH, CHES 

Presenters Health in Seminole County 

Currently there are 8660 COVID-19cases in Seminole County residents. The most 

impacted age groups are 15-24 and 25-34 year-olds, and the median age is 38. 

Approximately 54% of cases are female while 46% are male. SCPS in partnership 

with DOH has generated a COVID-19 dashboard in an effort to maintain the 

school community informed. This dashboard provides a breakdown of cases by 

school and is updated weekly. 

DOH & SCPS have been working together during the COVID-19 response to 

ensure c cases and exposures are identified promptly and that measures are 

taken to prevent the spread of the disease. SCPS has designated Covid-19 

Safety Managers who are the point of contact at the schools for cases and 

exposures. DOH Epi and School Health representatives have been participating 

at COVID Safety Manager trainings to provide updates on guidance and 

information, as well as answering questions. DOH and SCPS health leadership 

members have been meeting on a weekly basis to discuss high level COVID-19 

data, share updates, discuss reporting process updates and brainstorm solutions 

to COVID-19 reporting challenges. meeting call with designated individuals at 

local public schools responsible for COVID-19 reporting on a weekly basics. 

Preliminary information shared that COVID-19 vaccine may be available by the 

end of October. DOH will be working to ensure once vaccine is approved and 

available, that it is provided to as many people as possible, particularly to those 

at higher risk of complications. 

Influenza season is fast approaching. Flu season begins to pick up in October. It is 

possible for individuals to be co-infected with flu and COVID-19, therefore it is 

strongly recommended that individuals get vaccinated for the flu. Vaccine is 

available now. 

Gigi shared DOH-Seminole will be hosting a Flu Vaccination Pod in the month of 

October by appointment and vaccination will be free of cost. A flyer will be 

forthcoming. 

Program Manager 

Epidemiology, Hepatitis, 

Email: Kevin.Baker@flhealth.gov 

Healthy Hands-Handwashing Education Initiative- Karen Henry, Extension 

Agent/4-H Youth Development, University of Florida IFAS Extension in Seminole 

County, and Misa Mills, Manager, SCPS Community Involvement/Dividends 

Karen Henry, Extension Agent/ 4-H 

Youth Development 

University of Florida IFAS Extension-
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Karen shared the Healthy Hands Project is a collaboration between UF/IFAS 

Extension, SCPS and DOH-Seminole. The goal of the program is to increase 

proper handwashing skills among youth in schools and decrease the number of 

sick days due to illness. Better hygiene means less sick days and less absentees. 

According to the CDC, handwashing reduces absenteeism due to 

gastrointestinal illness in children by 29-57% and reduces respiratory illnesses in the 

general population by 16-21%. 

Misa shared Healthy Hands presentations are conducted by trained SCPS 

Dividends volunteers. Volunteers visit every elementary school and using a lesson 

plan, they teach children how germs are spread, why, when and how they 

should wash their hands and the importance of covering their coughs and 

sneezes. Following the presentation students can practices handwashing skills 

using ‘Glitterbug’, a special lotion that they put in the hands that simulates germs. 

Students can see the germs by putting their hands under UV light. Students then 

wash their hands and put their hands under the UV light once more to see if 

germs remain. 

Last year, following Healthy Hands presentations in schools, there was a 92% 

increase in handwashing, 79% improvement in the thoroughness of the 

handwashing and 85% increase in students who covered their mouth and nose 

when sneezing. 

Debunking COVID Myths- Dr. Adriana Cadilla, MD, Infectious Disease Specialist, 

Nemours Children’s Hospital. 

Dr. Cadilla presented the most recent information regarding transmission of the 

COVID-19 virus. Virus is spread through respiratory droplets or small particles 

produced when someone coughs, sneezes, sings, talks or breathes. Because 

there is yet no vaccine available, prevention measures such as maintaining social 

distancing, using a face mask and washing hands is very important. There is no 

science that indicates that face masks reduce oxygen intake or cause 

hypoxemia. Facemasks have been used effectively by doctors and medical 

professionals for years in order to prevent transmission of infectious diseases. She 

also discussed the importance of receiving the flu vaccine this year to avoid 

coinfection with COIVD-19 and Flu. The respiratory symptoms for the flu and 

Covid-19 are very similar. The new flu shot will protect individuals against the 

three most common strains of the flu. The earlier individuals get the flu vaccine 

Seminole County 

Email: 

khenry@seminolecontyfl.gov 

Misa Mills 

SCPS Community 

Involvement/Dividends 

misa_mills@scps.k12.fl.us 

Nemours Children’s Hospital 

Nemours.org 

Kidshealth.org 
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the better, as flu season starts around October. 

Open Forum 

& Discussion 

Stephanie shared that some families had delayed getting school physicals and 

vaccinations due to COVID-19, however her and her team have been sharing 

reminders and information about how to access these services and the numbers 

have improved. She also shared SCPS received CARES Act funding and was able 

to secure 6 new LPN for this school years. These nurses will support health services 

during the COVID-19 response and will be able to serve for 2 years. 

Richard Miles shared information about SCPS Dining Services Remote Learner 

Meals and Drive Thru Pick-Up Locations, where families with children under 18 

may access free meals in our county through 16 different drive through locations. 

These meals are available at no cost to students until December. More 

information is available at: http://diningservices.scps.us/remotemeals/ 

Anne Packham informed the group that Open Enrollment for Market Place is now 

available. She shared a surge of applications is expected, so individuals should 

avoid waiting if they need insurance. 

Resources shared at today’s meeting will be shared with group via e-mail. 

Insurance Marketplace 

Navigators’://www.coveringcfl.net/ab 

out-us/; 

http://www.pcanorangecounty.com/ 

Next Meeting Nov. 19,2020 

Feb. 18, 2021 

April 22, 2021 

Please submit any speaker suggestion 

for future SHAC meetings to Gigi 

Rivadeneyra or Stephanie Jackson 

Gloria.Rivadeneyra@flhealth.gov ; 

jacksosz2@scps.k12.fl.us 

Meeting 

Adjourned 

3:35pm 
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